
 

 

 

 

March 24, 2023 

 

The Honorable Kay Granger    The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 

Chairwoman      Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee   House Appropriations Committee 

Room H-307      1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Locks and Dams 2, 3, and 4, Monongahela River Project for 

Fiscal Year 2024. 

 

The intended recipient is the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers.  

 

The funding will be used for the construction of Locks and Dams 2, 3, 4 Monongahela River 

Project as authorized by Section 101, Water Resources Development Act of 1992 (P.L. 102-580). 

The authorized project includes the replacement of a fixed crest navigation dam with a gated dam 

at Lock and Dam 2 (Braddock), construction of two new larger lock chambers at Lock and Dam 4 

(Charleroi), and removal of Lock and Dam 3 (Elizabeth). 

 

This project is a valuable use of taxpayer funds because it will provide over 30 miles of unimpeded 

navigation on the lower Monongahela River. 

 

This project has a federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in Section 101, Water 

Resources Development Act of 1992 (P.L. 102 – 580). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

Very respectfully,  

 

 

  

 

Guy Reschenthaler  

 


